
 
 
 
 
TO:  Staff Senate 
 
FROM:  Catherine Murphy 
  Staff Senate Secretary 
 
DATE:  March 24, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: Minutes from March 24, 2010 meeting 

In attendance: Mr. Barrett, Ms. Boock, Mr. Cawley, Ms. Cullen-Brown, Ms. Fetsko, Mr. Gaylets, Ms. Gownley, Mr. 
Grigorescu, Mr. Harris, Mr. Hurst, Ms. Hynosky, Ms. Jachimowicz, Ms. Murphy, Mr. Murphy, Mr. Pilger, Ms. 
Rupp, Mr. Sakowski, Mr. Schofield, Ms. Scramuzza, Mr. Skutnick, Ms. Stavisky, Ms. Vaccaro, Ms. Watson, Mr. 
Wetherell, Ms. Winslow, and Ms. Day. 
 
Mr. Murphy opened the meeting at 10:10 am in the PNC Conference Room in Brennan Hall.   
 
Mr. Murphy reported that Ms. Scramuzza will be voting for Ms. Knott and that Mr. Pilger will be voting for Mr. 
Parry. 
 
Ms. Boock offered the opening prayer. 
 

1. Minutes:   A motion to accept the minutes was made  President’s report: 
Mr. Murphy reported that the UGC met on March 2

nd.  He informed the senate that the AC has made 
changes to the Speakers Policy that we reviewed earlier this year.  He said that as a result the policy will 
need to be reviewed again by the Faculty, Staff and Student Senates who will then report to the UGC.  
 
Mr. Murphy reported that the Executive Committee is working on writing a charge for the committee to be 
included in the Senate By-Laws and that the question raised at the Open Forum are ready to be sent to the 
appropriate departments for responses. 
 
Mr. Murphy turned the meeting over to Mr. Wetherell.  Mr. Wetherell said that volunteers are needed in 
two areas on commencement weekend; Saturday, to work the information tent at the base of the Commons, 
and Sunday, to work at the arena handing out programs.  He said that anyone interested in volunteering 
should contact him in the admissions office. 

 
4. Liaison’s Report: 

Ms. Day reported that the announcement regarding the living wage initiative was recently sent out and will 
be implemented in the April pay period. 
 



Ms. Day reported that the budget was approved by the Board of Trustees at the February meeting.  She said 
that the AC continues to discuss their trip to El Salvador.  She also reported that the Pedro Arrupe Award is 



7. Committee Reports: 
Social Events and Community Building: Ms. Vaccaro said that the committee is working on the plans for the 
meet and greet luncheon scheduled for next Wednesday.  She said that Ms. Fetsko worked hard on designing 
the invitation that will be going out today.  Ms. Vaccaro expressed some concern that the social events and 
community building committee has not met with the election committee recently.  Arrangements were made to 



 
8. Old Business: 

1. Election Prep – Nominations begin March 31 – closed April 8, voting deadline is April 15th – Mr. 


